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Islamic Republic of Mauritania 

Subject: Proposal to GAFSP for the financing of the project for the promotion of 
gender-sensitive value chains and women's entrepreneurship in support of the 
in support of the program to support agricultural transformation in Mauritania 
(PCVASGEF-PATAM) 

Ms. Natasha Hayward 
Program Head, GAFSP GAFSP Coordination Unit The World Bank 
1818 H Street, NW 
Washington D.C 20433, USA 

With reference to your call for proposals of 20 May 2021, we have the honor to transmit 
to you the proposal to the Global Agriculture and Food Security Programme (GAFSP) 
for the financing of the project mentioned in the subject. 

The proposed project is part of the Government's economic recovery programme after 
COVID 19. It is in line with the axes of the Rural Sector Development Strategy and will 
support our recent efforts to diversify and promote productive sectors. Specifically, it 
will strengthen the dynamics of women's and girls' empowerment and female 
entrepreneurship. The strategic priorities set out in the GAFSP Guidelines, namely 
empowerment of women and girls, climate resilience and improved nutrition, which are 
consistent with our policies and strategies, have been taken into consideration and 
have even served as the basis for the design and formulation of this proposal. 

The project will be implemented over five years (from 2023 to 2027). The funding 
requested from GAFSP is USO 18.71 million or the equivalent of MRU 673 million. The 
project description is detailed in the attached proposal. The project is integrated into 
PATAM with the same management, monitoring and coordination arrangements to 
reduce transaction costs and avoid creating new management structures. 

The implementation of the project will have significant socio-economic impacts. In a 
cruising year, the expected production is estimated at nearly 35,000 tons of vegetables 
and various food crops. The project will directly benefit 22,000 households and 
indirectly 89,000 people in the project's target regions. It is a relevant intervention in 
synergy and complementarity with other programs and other development partners 
working in the field of food and nutrition insecurity in Mauritania. 
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In a favorable perspective of the acceptance of the present proposal by GAFSP at the 
end of 2021, the detailed formulation of the project could take place in the first semester 
of 2022 in relation with the authorities of the supervisory body with a view to starting 
the activities in January 2023 with all the assurances of a good quality at the beginning 
of this important operation. 

The assistance of GAFSP is requested to strengthen this process, to serve as a 
catalyst to consolidate the achievements and consequently to contribute to the 
diversification and sustainable recovery of the country's economy after COVID 19 and 
to promote the resilience of agricultural value chains and the entrepreneurship of 
women and girls. 

We look forward to hearing from you. :: -._;., ' -
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Minister of Agriculture 

Ousmane Mamadou KANE 


